Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th May 2016 at 7.00 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, I Jones, M Long, S Fielding, B Ayton, M Wild and R Hauxwell.
[bookmark: _GoBack]District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk)
5258	Chairman’s Annual Report
The Chairman welcomed members to the Annual Parish Meeting and reported on the success of the firework display last year which will hopefully happen again this year.  There has been progress in the village which is looking tidier.
5259	Clerks Report
The former clerk Mrs Macdonald reported that the accounts had been sent off for internal audit.  Councillors were thanked for helping her during the last two years as clerk.
5260 	Reports from local community groups including Neighbourhood Plan
Neighbourhood Plan – the plan is currently with Bassetlaw District Council awaiting verification then it will go to referendum possibly in September.
Carnival – A letter that had been received was read out and the accounts were circulated.
Woodlands – A meeting had been held on Monday and a report has been circulated.  Councillor Jones asked when they would have their own bank account and was advised that they needed charity status first.
5261	Election of Chairman
Councillor Jones proposed Councillor Blagg continue as Chairman, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.
5262	Election of Vice-Chairman
The Chairman proposed Councillor Jones, seconded by Councillor Robinson and unanimously agreed.
5263	Open Forum for discussion of any topic raised by residents
No members of the public attended the meeting.
5264	Apologies
Councillor Wild apologised as he would be late and apologies had been received from Councillor Dean Brett.

5265	Declaration of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
5266	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 12th April 2016
Councillor Robinson proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Jones and unanimously agreed.
The chairman thanked Mrs MacDonald for her work over the last two years and welcomed the new clerk.
5267	Matters arising from the previous minutes
5230 The trees have been cut back.
5218 The litter pick had taken place.
Councillor Robinson circulated his action plan to councillors and the document was discussed.
Rubbish has been collected by Bassetlaw and the clerk was asked to send a letter of thanks.
The area by the substation still needs attention and the clerk was asked to write to National Grid asking them to tidy up the area.
There is a gate in need of repair, Councillor Fielding offered to make enquiries.
Shireoaks Road by the canal bridge needs tidying up and it was suggested Mark could be asked to quote.  Concern was raised about moss and growth in the area and Councillor Fielding will arrange to meet Ian Parker for a site visit.
There is leaf litter on the wooden steps.  The chairman will ask Mark to quote.
Spring Lane has now been done.
Councillor Robinson arranged to meet with Mr Gower to discuss issues further.
There has been mowing and work carried out on the cricket ground.  The legal department are being chased up as nothing further has been heard.
Noise from RDS was extreme last week.  It is caused by the fridges on the lorries and drops noticeably when they are hooked up.  The Chairman will send an e-mail.
Nothing further has been heard on the station car park.
Clock keys were handed out.
Street sign has still not been repaired.
Dog warden has still not visited.
5268	Co-option of new councillor
The Chairman proposed Susan MacDonald be co-opted to the Parish Council, seconded by Councillor Jones and all councillors agreed.

5269	Planning
There were no new applications or decisions.
A reply has been received regarding the gate in Pilgrim Court stating that any access onto the private lane is a private legal matter.  The clerk was asked to write back accepting that it is a private lane pointing out that it joins a council road outside a school, this could set a dangerous precedent.  In the original application there was no access onto Brancliffe Road and two more properties have also done this.
5270	Reports from County and District Councillors
An e-mail had been sent to Councillor Robinson who reported that the District Council have done what they can with the litter issues.
Shireoaks Road has caused problems as the Rhodesia Parish Council had not been notified about the roadworks.
The play area will not be taken on by Bassetlaw.
The legal department have not replied regarding S106.
The housing officer for Shireoaks and Rhodesia is changing.  
The Parish Council will be contacted regarding devolution.
The new local plan has been started and the council will be asked to comment.  The clerk was given information from previous correspondence for information.
Councillor Fielding reported that she will arrange a site meeting next week with Ian Parker, Head of the Highways Department. 
A further letter has been sent to the Network Rail rights of way access team.
Councillor Wild arrived at 8.20pm.
5271	Woodlands-Recreation Provision in the village 
The County Council have made a request and are looking into this.
5272	Clean for the Queen
Councillors Robinson, Wild and Hauxwell organised this and it was agreed it looked good.
5273	Lighting of Beacon
Unfortunately the lighting of the beacon for the Queen’s birthday had not happened however the beacon will be lit for the scouts 100 years on 16th December 2016.
5274	Best Kept Village Competition
The application has been completed and will be submitted.  It was noted that judging will take place between 6th to 24th June.
5275	Fireworks 2016
A meeting of the committee is being arranged.
5276	Council Diary this had previously been circulated.
5277	Handyman	
Councillors had been sent a copy of the original work schedule which has since been amended.  It was agreed that this needs reassessment.  Councillor Long suggested looking at the schedule alongside the mowing contract.  Members agreed that Councillor MacDonald should meet with Mr Gower in order to clarify his duties, this will then be discussed further at the next meeting.
5278 Finance
The bank statement for last month has not been received yet.
A form to change the address for statements to the new clerk was signed.
Balance
	Nat West Current (taken from last month’s minutes)		£4,456.57
	Nat West Reserve						£8,444.92
	Nationwide Clock Fund					£  890.85		
									£13,792.34
Cheques unpresented and payments received are not known.
Cheques agreed at this meeting
CPRE BKV competition			1572		6.00
SWHL						1573		320.00
Clerk wages may				1574		264.60
handyman wages may			1575		396.80
handyman tax may				1576		71.20
Dale Nursery					1577		141.40
Came and Company Insurance		1578		317.23
					 			£1,517.23

After the above movements the balances in the bank accounts will be
Nat West Current						£2,939.34
	Nat West Reserve						£8,444.92
	Nationwide Clock Fund					£  890.85
					Total funds held		£12,275.11
				Of which Woodland balance is	£5,456.00
				Of which firework balance is		   £641.63
				Remaining Parish Council funds	£6,177.48

5279	Correspondence
A letter has been received from Simon Greaves offering to attend a future Parish Council meeting to present information on Devolution.  Member agreed the clerk should reply suggesting a joint meeting with Rhodesia Parish Council.
Details of CPRE AGM and a change of the Shale intervention meeting have been sent out to councillors.  The clerk has also received a request from the District Council for events to be included on their list.
5280	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Councillor Jones expressed concern about lorries over the limit using the road, it was agreed to put this on the next agenda.
Councillor Long reported that there were problems with cars parking near school again.
Councillor Ayton reported that there have been volunteers for the newsletter and a meeting with them has been arranged.
5281	Date of next meeting
	Tuesday 14th June 2016




